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GOILF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA




Subject:
2008 Annual Meeting

Date, Time, Place:


Wednesday, January 16, 2008, 1:45 pm



Fredericksburg Expo Center, Fredericksburg, VA

Attendance:
Mike Oates, Steve Snare, Eric Spurlock, Stuart Scott, Jeff Berg, Peter McDonough, Steve Harris, David Norman and numerous members of the association.
1. Opening Comments

a. Spurlock called the meeting at 1:45 pm, thanked all those in attendance.  
2. Recognition of Special Guests 

a.
Spurlock recognized special guests, including Dave Geiger and Charlie Fultz.  He asked the Board to introduce themselves to the membership, and they did so.
3. President’s Report

a.
Spurlock gave the President’s report, in which he highlighted the activities of 2007.  He noted new member services and the VGCSA’s representation at national events.  He noted web site and electronic communications enhancements and the continued success of the Joe Saylor tournament.  He wished the VGCSA team well at the GCSAA Championship, noted the new logo and highlighted the upcoming social event with MAAGCS at the GCSAA Conference.
4. Treasurer’s Report

a. Berg highlighted the financial performance for the year, noting operating revenue of $137,000 and expenses of $131,000.

b. The balance sheet reflected a fund balance of approximately $48,000 at year-end.  
5. Old/New Business

a. There was no old business; however, Spurlock had some new business, explaining the Department of Homeland Security’s edict on registration of chemicals.

6. Awards

a. Stuart Scott presented the scholarship award, while David Norman presented the other two awards:

i. VGCSA Scholarship of $1,000 to Gregory Caldwell
ii. Distinguished Service Award to Steve Burnette
iii. President’s Award for Lifetime Achievement to Til Hankley
7. Announcement of Officers
a. McDonough announced the election of the following officers by the External Vice-Presidents for 2008:

i. Matt Boyce for Secretary/Treasurer

ii. Jeff Berg for Vice-President

iii. Eric Spurlock for President

8. New President’s Remarks
a. Spurlock recognized Norman as recipient of the VSAE Award of Excellence for 2007.  He also recognized McDonough for his GCSAA Excellence in Government Relations Award that will be presented at the GCSAA Conference.  
b. Spurlock thanked the membership for the honor of serving as President.

c. Spurlock highlight key issues facing VGCSA now – the H2B program, wastewater reuse and the need for a nutrient management plan.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at approximately 2:15 pm

Respectfully prepared and submitted,

Matt Boyce
VGCSA Secretary/Treasurer
